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OUR COMMUNITY

RITUAL CALENDAR – November



RITUAL CALENDAR – NOVEMBER 2017

Friday, November 3 7:30 pm Family Service

Saturday, November 4 10:30 am Shabbat Service –1 BM

Friday, November 10 5:30 pm Tot Shabbat Service 

Friday, November 10 8:00 pm Shabbat Service 

- Kristallnacht/Veteran’s  

Saturday, November 11 10:30 am Shabbat Service –2 BM 

Friday, November 17 6:00 pm Pre-Neg

6:30 pm Kabbalat Shabbat 

Saturday, November 18 No Service 

Tuesday, November 21 7:30 pm Ritual Committee Meeting 

Wednesday, November 22 7:30 pm Interfaith Service

-Hosted by Temple Tikvah-

Friday, November 24 8:00 pm Shabbat Service

Saturday, November 25 No Service

Friday, December 1 7:30 pm Family Service

Saturday, December 2 10:30 am Shabbat Service –1 BM
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B’NAI MITZVAH



Samantha Klein PHOTO 

 

November 4	 Emma Cullen 	 Tim & Shari
My name is Emma Cullen and I am thirteen years old. I am an eighth grader at Howitt Middle School 
in Farmingdale.  I spend most of my time hanging out or face-timing with my friends.  During the 
summer, I go to Eisner Camp, which really inspires me to become a Jewish adult and continue in 
Hebrew High School.  Becoming a bat mitzvah is very meaningful to me, especially since I get to 
share this experience with my best friend and sister, Gabby.  I would like to thank Rabbi Nacht and 
Cantor Timman for helping me prepare for my bat mitzvah.  Their guidance is greatly appreciated.

November 11			   Gabriella Cullen 	 Tim & Shari
My name is Gabriella Cullen, but I go by “Gabby”.  I am twelve years old and a seventh grader at 
Howitt Middle School in Farmingdale.  I am a competitive gymnast and recently joined the swim 
team, where I was selected to be a member of the diving team.  In my spare time, I enjoy flipping on 
my trampoline.  I am very excited to become a bat mitzvah, especially sharing this special day with 
my best friend and sister, Emma.  I would like to thank both Rabbi Nacht and Cantor Timman for all 
their assistance in helping me get ready for my bat mitzvah.

November 11			   Samantha Klein	 David & Amy
My name is Samantha Klein. I’m an honor student in eighth grade at Grand Ave Middle School.  I 
enjoy spending time with friends and love going on vacations with my family. I’m on the executive 
board in my school’s SADD club ,which I have been in for two years. I have two older sisters who 
helped prepare me for my bat mitzvah. I’d like to thank the rabbi, the cantor and especially Mrs. 
Altman for helping me throughout this joyous experience. 
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OUR COMUNNITY

The Temple B’nai Torah Junior Players 
Present

Music and Lyrics by Jason Robert Brown
Book by Dan Elish and Robert Hoen

December 2nd, 3rd & 9th at 7:30pm
December 10th at 4:30pm

Tickets go on sale Sunday October 15, 2017

$18 for Adults,
$12 for Seniors and Children (12 & under)

For tickets call 516-557-6288

Temple B’nai Torah
2900 Jerusalem Ave 
Wantagh, NY 11793

13
Is presented through special arrangement with Music Theatre International (MTI).

All authorized performance materials are also supplied by MTI.
The videotaping or other video or audio recording of this production is strictly prohibited

www.MTIShows.com



5	 B’nai Torah Times Visit www.tbtwantagh.org for the latest information.

INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBI

	 Daylight Savings Time is over for the 
season; the days grow shorter and the 
nights grow longer.  And, as always in 
November, we mark Kristallnacht, that 
long “night of broken glass” and burning 
synagogues, which took place 79 years 
ago, November 9 – 10, 1938.  This 
year, with memory of Charlottesville, 

Virginia still fresh in our minds, we must be vigilant of 
increasing hate speech and activities in our country as well 
as around the world.  And, together with all people of faith 
and of good conscience wherever they live, we must be 
outspoken in denouncing hatred, prejudice, divisiveness 
and anti-Semitism, its speech and its violence. 
	  November is also the month that we honor our armed 
services veterans, those who have fought in past wars, 
those who protected us in times of peace, and those who 
right now risk their lives every day to keep us safe.  Here, 
too, although we honor our veterans every year, this year 

we again are aware of the rattling of nuclear sabres, and are 
reminded of the important role played by those who serve in 
our military. 
	 And finally we set aside a national day for giving thanks.  
There are some scholars who believe that those first European 
settlers, the Pilgrims, being well versed in the Hebrew Bible 
(or the Old Testament, as they called it), celebrated a fall 
harvest festival based on the one they read about in the Good 
Book, namely the Festival of Sukkot.  
	 Whether or not that is accurate is unimportant.  Being 
thankful on a daily basis is a Jewish concept.  Modim 
anachnu lach and modeh ani l’fanecha have been part of 
prayers forever.  Being thankful on a daily basis for life itself, 
for family, friends, community, and, with God’s help, good 
health is a good practice.  It’s easy to get into the habit of 
pausing for a few moments every day to give thanks.  Let’s 
all make it a habit this year.

Rabbi Nacht
	

In Israel we say “acharei he’hagim”, after the Tishrei 
holidays, when universities start their new school year, 
when grade school through high school kids have no more 
vacations until Hanukah.  It really means “now we can get 
back to work”.  The following month in the Jewish calendar 
is Heshvan, known for its lack of holidays.  However, there 
is a relatively new holiday: Diaspora Israel Unity Day, on 
the seventh of Heshvan. This is an initiative of DOMIM-
ALIKE in cooperation between the Israel Movement for 
Reform and Progressive Judaism and the Ministry of 
Diaspora Affairs.  This holidays celebrates the inspiring 
existence of the Jewish people all around the world. A 
special Hagada was created, which can be found on-line by 
going to www.reform.org.il/Engl/Domim/Domim.asp. In 
the introduction we read: “Trees have roots, men have legs 
and are each other’s guests…The Jew has his anchorage not 
in place but in time. Six thousand years of self-awareness 
are a homeland.” George Steiner
	 Why the seventh of Heshvan, which this year begins at 
sunset, Friday, October 27th and ends at havdala on Shabbat, 
October 28th?  Mishna Taanat 1:3 tells us: “The Sages of 
the Mishna set two separate days for beginning to recite 
prayers for rain in the drought-prone Land of Israel. The 
“mentioning of rain begins on Shemini Atseret (the Eighth 
Day of Assembly at the end of Sukkot), while the “lease 
for rain” is said from the seventh day of Heshvan. From 
that day, the “blessing of the years” in the Amidah prayer 

is changed to read “and grant dew and rain for a blessing.” 
As the passage from Ta’anit explains, the purpose of this 
two-stage process was to ensure that Jewish pilgrims from 
Babylon who had been visiting the Land of Israel would be 
able to return home without having rain fall on them during 
their journey. This ancient custom of postponing the prayer 
for rain is an early model for the strong spiritual and practical 
bond between Israel and the Diaspora.  Accordingly, the 
seventh of Heshvan has been chosen to mark Diaspora Israel 
Unity Day.
	 The Hagada has poems, songs, blessings and even ideas 
for sweets to be shared at the table.  Overall, the important 
message is that we are one people, with responsibilities 
and a sense of caring for one another.  I highly recommend 
that you take a look and perhaps you might want to adopt 
this enjoyable new ritual, in part or in its entirety.  One of 
the simple ideas is to light a round candle, symbolizing the 
globe at the beginning of this “Seder”.
	 We at Birkat Shalom are always happy to host individuals 
or synagogues from the North American Reform Movement. 
We look forward to hosting you!
	
	 Rabbi Gold is the third woman rabbi to be ordained by the 
Israeli Reform Movement, and the winner of the precedent-
setting Israeli Supreme Court case entitling money for 
salaries for rabbis of non-Orthodox communities in rural 
areas. 

BLOG FROM ISRAEL
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR CANTOR

“Statistically, the probability of any one 
of us being here is so small that you’d 
think the mere fact of existing would 
keep us all in a contented dazzlement of 
surprise.” ~ Lewis Thomas.  

	 	 I am a sky watcher, especially 
during meteor showers. This November 
and December I will bundle up and 

watch the three meteor shower shows, looking for those 
amazing streaks in the night sky. It is always quiet and dark 
and I find the sense of awe overwhelming. It is easy in those 
moments to feel very insignificant in the vastness of the 
universe. 
	 My colleague, Cantor Robin Joseph writes about the 
challenge of being in a continuous state of awe: 
“I often wonder, what percentage of my life do I really 
find myself in a state of wonder...The Jewish High Holy 
Days are called, in Hebrew, the Yamim Nora’im--the 
Days of Awe.  And it’s right there in the Cantor’s Prayer 
which I chant every year on Rosh Hashanah ‘Hin’ni he-
ani mima’as, nir’ash v’nifchad...’: ‘Here I am, humbly, 
trembling and afraid before the One Who Dwells in the 
praises of Israel.’ The poignant and evocative words, and 
their equally haunting melody, infuse my Yamim Nora’im 
with plenty of awe. But how to carry that through the rest 
of the year?” 

	 It is a challenge to take that sense of awe and gratitude 
and carry it through each day of our lives. Life is busy and 
hectic. We lose the ability to stop and take stock of the 
blessings in our day; so busy with our family needs, with 
work, with school, with meals, with housework, etc.
	 I began a practice this past year to end each day with a 
prayer of gratitude. No matter how difficult the day has been, 
right before bedtime I stop to remember what is awesome 
in my life. It is my own way of blessing the good and 
extraordinary no matter what challenges happen during the 
day, and I find that this exercise helps me regain that sense 
of awe and balance. 
	 Judaism offers us blessings of gratitude for everything 
from waking in the morning, to dressing, to eating and 
drinking, to blessing our children, going on a journey, for 
healing, and so on. But that is sort of the point.  The ancient 
rabbis said that we should say one hundred blessings every 
day. Imagine! If one hundred times during the course of our 
day, we took a split second to acknowledge simple, everyday 
moments. The mere awareness of all we have might start 
to feel “awesome”, and begin to build in us a “contented 
dazzlement of surprise.”  
	 May this Thanksgiving give us all an opportunity to find 
awe in our lives and gratitude in our hearts. 

With Blessings, 
Cantor Rica Timman

FROM THE EDITOR’S PEN
November has arrived, truly the “Month-of-
Holidays”. National holidays to be sure, but so 
much more. The national days of Election Day, 
Veterans’ Day, and Thanksgiving have been 
joined by ‘First Day of Standard Time’, ‘Day-

After-Thanksgiving’ (aka Black Friday), and – newest of all 
– ‘Cyber Monday’! That’s asking a lot for a month with only 
thirty days.
	 In contrast, the concurrent Hebrew month of Chesvan 
is the “Quiet Month” or sometimes the Bitter Month” since 
there are NO Jewish festivals to enjoy.  Except for my 
birthday, which falls each year on 14 Chesvan. 
	 When I taught Hebrew school I encouraged my students 
to research their Hebrew Calendar birthday and remind their 
parents to take note of that date. You can easily do this, 
too. 	

November has arrived, truly the “Month-of-Holidays”. National holidays to be sure, but so much 
more. The national days of Election Day, Veterans’ Day, and Thanksgiving have been joined by 
‘First Day of Daylight Savings’, ‘Day-After-Thanksgiving’ (aka Black Friday), and – newest of 
all – ‘Cyber Monday’! That’s asking a lot for a month with only thirty days.

In contrast, the concurrent  Hebrew month of Chesvan is the “Quiet Month” or sometimes the 
Bitter Month” since there are NO Jewish festivals to enjoy.  Except for my birthday, which falls 
each year on 14 Chesvan.

When I taught Hebrew school I encouraged my students to research their Hebrew Calendar 
birthday and remind their parents to take note of that date. You can easily do this, too. My 
preferred site (there are many) is www.hebcal.com/converter. Keep in mind that every nineteen 
years your secular birthday and your Jewish birthday coincide -- and how special is that!

Mark Chester, 

Editor, TBT Times

	 My preferred site (there are many) is www.hebcal.com/
converter.  Keep in mind that every nineteen years your 
secular birthday and your Jewish birthday coincide -- and 
how special is that!

Mark Chester, 
Editor, TBT Times
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OUR COMMUNITY

OUR TBT SISTERHOOD SOURCE

 

Shalom Achot. Hello sisters. November 
is a month of Thanksgiving. Although 
it is not a Jewish holiday, I am very 
thankful for my Sisterhood sisters. 
The job that they do in our temple 
is amazing! Whether it’s working 
bingo, decorating the bimah for 
Sukkot, creating programs, running 
our Membership Dinner, or just being 
an ambassador for Judaism and our 

temple, they make me proud.
	 We’ve had a very busy October. Perhaps you listened 
to Leo S. Ullman speak of his experiences as a young boy 
during the Holocaust. Maybe you came to our Membership 
Dinner or decorated the bimah with Alaina and Pearl.  Our 
Kallah was held in Connecticut on October 27th through 
the 29th. It was so exciting to be with so many other 
Sisterhood women and learn from them about what they 
do.
	 November and December will be a busy time for us as 
well. Our Night of Beauty fundraiser at Bangz is always 
a great opportunity to pamper yourself. It’s happening 

on November 14th, and space is very limited. Sunday, 
November 19th at noon is our first Rosh Chodesh program. 
We will learn about how Thanksgiving relates to Jewish 
culture and Jewish life with our Religious School Director, 
Meredith Lubin. URJ’s Biennial is happening in Boston on 
December 6th through the 12th. Help us with our Chanukah 
sale on the morning of Sunday, December 10th. Don’t forget 
to send your children with money to purchase things for 
loved ones. 
	 The following day; Monday, December 11th, we will 
have a delicious program: “Savvy Sightseers Foods to Travel 
By”. We will eat our way through three different countries 
and learn all about their culture. Come to our Rosh Chodesh 
program on Sunday, December 17th at noon to learn about 
the ritual of lighting candles. Lastly, the Brotherhood/
Sisterhood Dinner is going to be on Wednesday, December 
19th at 7pm.
	 For all of this, and more I am thankful to be a part of 
Temple B’nai Torah’s Sisterhood. I hope that you are, too.

B’Ahava, with love,
Louise Ponticello

President, TBT Sisterhood
Tessa Kean Head Shot for TBTTimes –  

Chai Club 

 

 

CHAI LIGHTS
All who attended our October 2 meeting 
enjoyed the talk (and music) presented to 
us by James Coll. Our October 29 theater 
party was lovely. We are still humming 
the tunes from Fiddler on the Roof.
	 What? You have not yet reserved 
your seat at our November 13th Chai 
Club Membership Dinner. Please call me 

(Tessa-516-504-0012) with your reservation. We are having 
our dinner at Domenico’s and I am sure it will be delicious.
 Get ready for fun and desserts at our December 4th general 
program meeting when Emily Altman and her son, Howard, 
will show us baking tricks. Personally, I am saving up my 
carbs for that event.
 	 We are looking forward to a mystery program on January 
8th.
	 More than that, we look forward to sharing camaraderie, 
good food and entertainment together.
 
	 Tessa Kean 

(tessakean@gmail.com)

With the High Holy Days having come and gone, and 
Thanksgiving on the horizon, Hoda’ah is the word that 
jumps to my mind at the beginning of each November. One 
of many Hebrew words that reminds us to give thanks and 
gratitude, it is especially meaningful to me this year as I am 
incredibly thankful for the B’nai Torah community that I 
am getting to know more and more with each passing week. 
We are having such a wonderful time in Religious School, 
learning Hebrew, learning about the different aspects of our 
shared Jewish history and culture, and having also begun 
some great family learning. It has been such a pleasure 
getting to know this temple family (slowly but surely!) and 
I am so looking forward to continuing to do so as the school 
year rolls on. 
	 So thank you, from the bottom of my heart, for sharing 
your families with me – may we continue to learn and grow 
together!

Meredith Lubin, 
TBT Director of Education & Youth Activities

					   

RELIGIOUS  SCHOOL
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OUR COMMUNITY

BROTHERHOOD NEWS & VIEWS
A big thank you to David Forman who 
coordinated both the erecting of the 
Sukkah and High Holy Day ushering. And 
he did it on one leg! Thanks to all who 
participated in ushering and to those who 
helped Dave in putting up the Sukkah. A 

special thanks to Julia Brite for her able assistance.
	 As I write this article, we are looking forward to our 
dinner with TEEM’s brotherhood in their Sukkah on October 
8. We are also looking forward to our next dinner on October 
24th with Eric Altman as our chef. Congratulations to Eric 
on the bat mitzvah of his daughter.
	 Don’t forget our flea market on Sunday November 26th. 
It’s Brotherhood’s biggest fundraiser and it helps us make 
our annual contribution to the Temple. Thank you to Ben 
and Sharon Cernese for the tremendous amount of time and 
effort they put into our Holiday Fair every year.

Mickey Horowitz
Brotherhood President

 

BROTHERHOOD MEMBERSHIP
 

Having finished a fun-filled and successful year, the Temple B’nai Torah Brotherhood is looking forward 
to a great 2017-2018. The dues are only $45 for the year which entitles you to attend our monthly dinners 
(followed by entertainment), breakfasts on many Sunday mornings (when Religious school is in session), 
bowling and socializing with a fun group of guys. 
Please join us and enjoy get-togethers and other activities to keep Brotherhood a strong and viable arm 
of the Temple. Please make out your check for $45 (payable to: Brotherhood – Temple B’nai Torah) and 
mail it to Brotherhood, Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Ave., Wantagh, NY 11793 or drop it off in the 
Temple office. For further information, feel free to call Les Richards at (516) 753-4060 or E-mail him at: 
lesrichards@verizon.net.

BROTHERHOOD MEMBERSHIP SIGN UP FORM

NAME: ______________________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS: ___________________________________________________________________________

PHONE: Home ___________________________________Cell _________________________________

E-MAIL ADDRESS ____________________________________________________________________
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OUR COMMUNIT Y

Hi everyone!

As both the Pack and Troop get going with their programs (I 
am writing this during the Days of Awe), I thought I would 
finish last month’s discussion about why children benefit 
from Cub and Boy Scouts. Specifically, we were discussing 
the aims and methods of both programs.
	 As a refresher, the Aims of Scouting are Character 
Development, Citizenship Training, and Personal Fitness. 
The methods common to both programs are Living the 
Ideals, Dens or Patrols, Advancement, and Uniforms.
	 Cub Scouts use three more methods. The first is Family 
Involvement. Neither the BSA nor Pack 189 has any judgment 
about what makes up a family – whatever a Cub Scout calls 
family, their involvement is a key component. The next is 
Activities. Cub Scouts do a variety of things, from camping 
and hiking to Pinewood Derbies and museum visits. We 
will do crafts and games during meetings, too. Anywhere 
there are Cub Scouts, there is fun! The last method of Cub 
Scouting is that it is Home and Neighborhood Centered. 
Cub Scouts meet pretty much right where they live, and the 
support of the community is important to the development of 
our youth.
	 Boy Scouts has four methods that are different from Cub 
Scouts. As you will see, the differences are not enormous, but 
make sense when considering the ages of the two programs 
and the difference in levels of independence.
	 The first is Outdoor Programs. While Cub Scouts go 
outdoors, too, and begin to learn to be custodians of the 
environment, Boy Scouts spend even more time outside. 
It is the laboratory we use to teach youth and achieve the 
Aims. Next is Association with Adults. No adult can achieve 
their potential until they learn to interact with adults on the 
level of peers (or at least, near peers). Boy Scout Leaders 
act as role models and give youth an opportunity to work 
alongside adults in a team. This leads directly to the next 
method, Leadership Development. While Cub Scouts are an 
adult led program, Boy Scouts are youth led. We give the 
boys the chance to fall but not fail, since everyone learns 

PACK AND TROOP 189

more from their mistakes than from their successes. Last is 
Personal Growth. Boy Scouts have a number of mechanisms 
that encourage them to grow into adults, including regular 
conferences with the Scoutmaster and the religious emblem 
programs.
	 That is it. The only thing that I can add is that Scouting 
played a major part in who I am today. While I attribute basic 
moral sense to my parents, the leadership and communication 
skills I have are largely due to my involvement in Scouts as a 
boy. I do not believe a finer program exists.
	 I hope to see everyone bringing their children or 
grandchildren down to a Pack or Troop meeting soon!

-	 J.J. Scotch, 
Pack Assistant Cubmaster and Troop 

Assistant Scoutmaster
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OUR COMMUNITY

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Welcome to Fall!  A season full of 
change and spectacular color.  As 
the song says, a time to reap.  A 
time to enjoy the crisp autumn air, 
a time to look forward as well as 
reflect on the High Holy Days.  
	 It is also a very special time of 

the year here in the United States.  Yes, it is election 
season, culminating on Election Day, this year on 
November 7th.   While most of us cringe when the 
inevitable mailings arrive, scowl when the endless 
commercials hit the airwaves, and express incredible 
indignation when approached, called, surveyed and 
otherwise have our lives intruded upon, Election Day 
represents much of what separates this country from 
the rest of the world.  It is the opportunity for all of us 
to express our choice for our leadership, in a peaceful, 
organized, legal and even handed manner (well, at least 
that is how it should be).  Our election process, for the 
most part, is the envy of the world.  It is a model of 
representation and participation that many countries 
strive to emulate.
	 But, here in the US, it is a right, an incredible right 
that is so often taken for granted.  This year is an “off” 
year for elections (most odd years are considered “off” 
years).  No nationwide elections are taking place, no 
US Congress representatives or US Senators are up for 
election (except for a couple of special elections).  Here 
in NY, there are only a couple of NYS Assembly and 
Senate districts holding votes, mostly due to special 
circumstances.  Voter turnout in this type of election 
cycle runs about 40%.
	 What kind of statement are we making as a country 
when less than half of the eligible voters turn out to 
exercise one of the most envied actions a citizen can 
take?  To this day, countries around the world literally 
fight for this right.  Citizens rise up, and many times, 
are injured or even killed when trying to vote.  Have we 
become, as a country, so cynical and apathetic that we, 
or 60% of us, just don’t care?  Do we just assume and 

take for granted that the country will run no matter who is 
elected?
	 We all take so many things for granted in the great 
country of ours: how many of us ever think about what 
happens when we turn a light switch on?  We just assume 
the light will go on.  Same for a water faucet.  What 
about street lights, snow removal, garbage collection, fire 
department responses and so on?  Think of all the things 
we have that we just assume will work and be there – the 
list is very long, spanning our personal lives at home to 
our national defense and everything in between.
	 These expectations did not magically manifest 
themselves; they came to be because of how our country 
works and by leadership that has been put into place by its 
citizens.  Not by force, not by magic, not by osmosis, not 
by wishing upon a star.  We have these expectations and 
our freedoms ultimately due to our right to vote.  So, don’t 
“waste” this opportunity – exercise your right, your hard- 
earned right to vote on November 7th.

Les Kule
Congregation President

Kule’s
o 
r
n
e
r
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OUR COMMUNITY

TBT-PTA
October was a wonderful month for the Religious School 
and the TBT-PTA! Snacks in the Sukkah, our beautiful 
Consecration Service and Simchat Torah lent a note of 
celebration throughout the month. 
	 The festivity culminated on October 21st at our annual 
‘Pizza, Prayer and Pajamas’ event.  The kids always have a 
blast reconnecting with old friends and meeting new ones. 
We started with a meaningful Havdalah service with lots of 
singing, followed by a pizza dinner and then a fun movie. 
Seeing kids of all ages in their cozy jammies hanging out 
and enjoying a movie together is a heartwarming way to 
spend a Saturday night. 
	 Thanks to all our wonderful volunteers for helping with 
our October celebrations with special thanks to Maryann 
Gross for chairing Pizza, Prayer and Pajamas!
	 Now we are gearing up for Chanukah! The Religious 
School/PTA Chanukah Celebration will be held during 
Religious School on December 10th with crafts and games 
including very spirited games of dreidel! This is always 
a high point of the school year and we are looking for 
volunteers. 

	 Be on the lookout for flyers for our Gingerbread Menorah 
Kit Sale. You don’t want miss out on the decorating fun! 
This makes the perfect gift for any children in your life!
	 Please mark your calendars for our upcoming Sunday 
meetings; November 19th, December 3rd and January 7th, 
all at 10:00am following the Brotherhood Breakfast.
	 Did you know that 100% of your TBT-PTA membership 
goes directly to programs and supplies for the students? If 
you have not yet joined the PTA, membership costs $18.00 
and helps the PTA to provide fun and educational programs 
for our Religious School all year long. Membership forms 
can be found in the Temple Lobby. Thanks so much for 
your support!
. 

Warmest regards, 
Ilene Hellman

Second Day Rosh Hashanah Luncheon a Success
by Tessa Kean

Thank you so much to all who contributed

 to our Annual Second Day Dairy Rosh Hashanah Luncheon. 

The delicious food and the charming company 

added to the festive ambience.

Thank you to Joni Christie, Sarita Keyser, Judy Novet 

and all my helpers who made the luncheon so successful. 
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OUR COMMUNITY

CIRCLE OF FRIENDS

Circle of Friends

Circle of Friends is an active social group that complements the other arms of the Temple. We 

have members of all ages, marital status and religious backgrounds. We are looking for couples 

and singles of Temple B’nai Torah to join. We provide Temple members with the opportunity to 

meet a group of highly talented and interesting individuals. Membership will offer a mind-

stretching adventure whose end is not yet in sight.  In addition to having a year full of 

entertaining functions, you will be making friends with active Temple members who will make 

your time at the Temple enjoyable. So if you are ready to embark upon the boundless sea of 

adventure, you are welcome to join with us.

Some of our annual Circle of Friends activities include 

 

           

Summer Boat Ride Military Bridge Membership Dinner Chanukah Party

Bowling Tournament Retreat and Many More …

A special reminder for new TBT members: As first time Temple members, you automatically 

get a free year of Circle of Friends Membership. Please take advantage of this opportunity to 

get to know us and discover for yourselves the great spirit of Circle of Friends. We would like 

to share this feeling with all TBT members. If there is anything else you would like to know 

about our group, please don’t hesitate to contact us. Here’s to good times to come!

Cordially,

Sharon & Ben Cernese

Co-Presidents

Welcome to a new year.  Circle 
of Friends is a group of Temple 
members – singles as well as 
couples who enjoy each other’s 
company in purely social 
settings.  We love to eat together, 
travel together, explore together 
and have fun together – the 
way that friends should and do!  

We are a growing group of members who realize that life 
sometimes throws us curves but no matter what our status 
– single or couple (married or not), young or not-so-young, 
Jewish or not – we need our Circle of Friends.
	  On September 23rd, we attended a concert featuring 
NoteWorthy - a terrific multi-decade band.  Many of our 
members were there – dancing the night away.  A great 
time was had by all – a testament to the great job done 
by our members Joan and Brian Levy, Joni & Steve 
Christie and their Fundraising Committee.

 	 Plans for the new year include Military Bridge on 
October 28th and a Game Night in March.  These events 
– brought back from previous seasons because of their 
great success – promise to be fun and challenging evenings 
at the Temple filled with laughter, hijinks and food.  We 
look forward to everyone joining us as Debbie & Art 
Schlesinger, Yoli & Ira Friedman, and chefs Paula & 
Arnie Minsky coordinate a great time for all. 
	 Circle of Friends will also be going to the theater this 
year.  In October, we have plans to see a revival of Fiddler 
on the Roof at Bellmore Theater, followed by dinner.  We 
are also looking forward to going to the Theater again in 
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who enjoy each other’s company in purely social settings.  We love to eat together, travel together, explore 
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realize that life sometimes throws us curves but no matter what our status – single or couple (married or not), 
young or not-so-young, Jewish or not – we need our Circle of Friends.
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of our members were there – dancing the night away.  A great time was had by all – a testament to the great job 
done by our members Joan and Brian Levy, Joni & Steve Christie and their Fundraising Committee.
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Circle of Friends will also be going to the theater this year. In October, we have plans to see a revival of 
Fiddler on the Roof at Bellmore Theater, followed by dinner.  We are also looking forward to going to the 
Theater again in April – depending upon the new selections.

Our arm also joins the rest of Temple B’nai Torah in many activities.  Plans for the future include a 
December Chanukah party, a January Bowling Tournament and TBT Square Dance – something for everybody!

We are looking forward this year to expanding our membership so that more of our Temple Friends can 
enjoy what Circle has to offer to everyone. With new members, come new ideas and new activities. Look for 
our membership flyer in the Temple rack, on the Scroll and on the Temple website (www.tbtwantagh.org).  Join 
with your friends so that we can all be part of a bigger and better Circle of Friends!

Sharon & Ben Cernese
Co-Presidents, Circle of Friends
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A few of the beautiful Show Dahlias at Planting Fields

Joan Levy, Al & Fran Woods enjoying Dahlia Show

Vicki & Marty Goldberger at Miniature Golf Outing, Eisenhower Park with Brian & Joan 
Levy, Freyda & Warren Kolinsky, Yolanda & Ira Friedman from Sunday Sept. 
17th. Thanks to Vicki & Marty for organizing the great day!
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Joan Levy, Al & Fran Woods
 enjoying Dahlia Show

Vicki & Marty Goldberger at Miniature Golf Outing, Eisenhower Park 
with Brian & Joan Levy, Freyda & Warren Kolinsky, 

Yolanda & Ira Friedman from Sunday Sept. 17th.
Thanks to Vicki & Marty for organizing the great day!
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THE BROTHERHOOD OF TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH 

SPONSORS ITS 23rd ANNUAL WINTER FUNDRAISER 

HOLIDAY VENDOR FAIR 
SUNDAY, November 26, 2017 

9 AM – 4 PM 
Holiday Vendor Fair will be held outdoors & indoors  

Vendors: ONLY $50 for 
16’ wide Outdoor Space  

or  
9’ wide Indoor Space  

ALL MONEY FROM SPACE RENTALS GOES TO THE TEMPLE BROTHERHOOD FOR FUNDRAISING. 

NEW MERCHANDISE, ANTIQUES & COLLECTIBLES 
DISCOUNTED PRICES  BARGAINS GALORE 

LOCAL MERCHANTS - INDIVIDUALS  
QUALITY VENDORS  FREE ADMISSION 

Highly trafficked corner                Advertising provided 

Temple B’nai Torah 2900 Jerusalem Av, Wantagh, NY 11793 
For info CALL (516) 322-8130 or e-mail brotherhood@temple-bnai-torah.org  

Vendor contracts available in Temple office, by e-mail, by fax 

or on Temple website: www.tbtwantagh.org (see events)  
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SPECIAL GIFTS
SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS

	 Temple B’nai Torah follows a long and rich heritage of Tzedakah, consistent with our Jewish 
tradition. Such giving often recognizes a birth, birthday, Bar/Bat Mitzvah, wedding, anniversary, or 
death. Your generosity, large and small, continues to provide for Temple B’nai Torah by sustaining 
programs for its members. A beautifully inscribed card is sent acknowledging and commemorating your 
gift.

Please mail this form to the Temple, together with your check payable to Temple B’nai Torah.
This will ensure that your donation is acknowledged in a timely fashion.

	 Enclosed is my gift of: ___$10 ___$18 ___$36 ___$54 ___$100 ___ Other $___________

Get Well to: ___________________ In Honor of: __________________In Memory of_______________

From _____________________ Send Card To___________________ Relationship__________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________________

For either the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund or Cantor’s Discretionary Fund, please make your check payable
to the fund; for all other fund donations, please make your check payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH.

Send to: Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793-2025

TEMPLE FUNDS
Adult Education Fund
Bishop Family B’nai Mitzvah / Religious School Fund
Cantor Walter Lewis Fund
Chapel Fund
Choir Fund
Holocaust Fund
Adult Library and 
     the Rabbi Deanna Pasternak Children’s Library Fund
Lowell Golden Mailing Center Fund
Prayer Book Fund 
Rabbi Raab Fund
Rose Mandel Holocaust Education Fund
Sandi and Joel Friedman Stage Fund
School Enrichment Fund
Social Action Fund
Tot Shabbat Fund
Temple Beautification Fund 
Torah Repair Fund 

YOUTH FUNDS
Dr. Pat Kussoy Youth Scholarship Fund 
Youth Activities Fund
Joanne Scherzer Youth Fund
Bernard Weinstein Youth Fund

ENDOWMENT FUNDS
Roslyn Slomin Memorial Fund
Doris & Ed Kliegman Adult Education Fund 
Jubilee Endowment Fund
Fund for Life

MEMORIAL FUNDS
Harvey Beller Fund 
Harvey Cohen
Judy Bardavid
Lisa Yucht
Steven Cohen

Friendly Software, Inc. 

How unhappy and disappointed 
are you with your business software 

or accounting system?? 

FSI has been helping businesses increase 
productivity and profitability through better 

use of technology since 1987. 

Let us show you how!! 

Free initial consultation. 

Les Kule - lkule@fsiny.com 
516-349-7513 



15	 B’nai Torah Times Visit www.tbtwantagh.org for the latest information.

OUR COMMUNITY

	

Please include your payment of cash or check made out to TBT-PTA 

***Orders will be Accepted in the TBT-PTA mailbox through November 20, 2017*** 

Questions?  Please contact us at tbtpta@gmail.com 

Please Support 
TBT-PTA 

Fun for the whole 
family! 
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SPECIAL GIFTS

YOU MAKE THE DIFFERENCE

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
In memory of: 
Fran Ross from Ellie Dayton
In appreciation of: 
Rabbi Nacht’s funeral service for Fran Ross from The Ross Family

MUSIC & CHOIR FUND
In honor of:
Rita Hofer’s 75th birthday from Brian & Joan Levy
Ann & Fred Dinstell’s 50th anniversary from Brian & Joan Levy
In memory of:
Joyce Connor from Freyda & Warren Kolinsky

DORIS & ED KLIEGMAN ADULT EDUCATION FUND
In memory of: 
Benjamin Sussman from Ruth Sussman

PRAYER BOOK FUND
In memory of: 
Stanley Wittenberg from Jane & Larry Prosky

SHABBAT PRAYERBOOK
In memory of:
Fran Ross from Tom & Ellice Toscano & Family
In honor of:
Jan Friedman’s birthday from Ira & Ellen Levy

YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND
From: Leonard & Shirley Young
In honor of:
Anna & Brandon Christie’s marriage from Brian & Joan Levy
Warren & Freyda Kolinsky’s 50th anniversary from Brian & Joan Levy
Maria Dominguez & Jordan Sampson’s marriage from TBT Sisterhood
Jan Friedman’s birthday from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht
Jan Friedman’s birthday from Mike & Neysa Levenstein

BEAUTIFICATION FUND
In memory of:
Frances Ross from Martha & David Salvatore
In honor of:
Jan Friedman’s birthday from Brenda Klein

ONEG SHABBAT & FLOWER FUND
Bat Mitzvah of Samantha Klein from David & Amy Klein
B’not Mitzvah of Emma & Gabriella Cullen from Tim & Shari Cullen
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SPECIAL GIFTS

YAHRZEITS

2920 Long Beach Rd. • Oceanside, NY 11572

Call today: (516) 536-3600

• Letterhead • Envelopes • Business Cards 
• Brochures • Journals • NCR Forms • Newsletters 
• Graphic Design • Mailing Lists • Mailing Services • Invitations
• Website Design • Internet Ads • Email Blasts • Promotional Items

Quality 4, 3, 2 & 1-color printing
and copies at very reasonable prices!

Peace of Mind Guarantee: 
At PIP Printing in Oceanside you 
always receive personalized service 
from people who care about your 
business as much as you do.

Try us. You’ll love our service!
> > > > > > > > > > > >

Professional
GRAPHIC DESIGN

Services

Email: pip268@pip.com • www.pip.com/oceansideny

and more . . .

YAHRZEITS:
Harry Miller from Arthur Miller
Tillie Yabkowitz from The Yorke Family
Rebecca Chain from Francine & Richard Tepper
Minnie Glickman from Arthur & Sharon Schindler
Dorothy Rosenthal from Stacey Spiller
Ruth Leiter from Jack Klein
Irving Endick from Rhea & Roy Gringhaus
Pauline Feldman from Herb & Hannah Feldman
Anna Hofer from Rita Hofer
Bertha Bornstein from Linda Nussbaum
Jack Feldstein from Jules Weissman
Herbert Sussman from Ruth Sussman
Ida Kitay from Barbara Kitay
Robert Robb from Jay Fund & Adrienne Robb-Fund
Aurelia Fund from Jay Fund & Adrienne Robb-Fund
Morris Okon from The Okon Family
Sadie Artsis Itzkowitz from Alan Itzkowitz
Max Smolar from Linda Lazarus
Ruth Rosenfeld from Debra Rosenfeld
Thomas Saccio from Barbara & Russ Carpenter
Philip Keats from William Keats
Bernard Meyer from The Toscano Family
Stanton Schneider from The Toscano Family
Ida Rohzan from Edward Horowitz
Isabella Goldschmidt from Monica Wiener
Arthur F. Blutman from Alan T. Blutman
Lillian Mancus from Florence Garnet
Jules Gaines from Babette Gaines
Lillian Berger from Herbert & Pat Berger
Sol Tepper from Richard & Francine Tepper
Sidney Sol Salberg from Susan Healy
Jacob Stolak from Janine & Michael Berg
Brajna Stolak from Janine & Michael Berg
David Lewis from Janine & Michael Berg
Seymour Altman from Esta Regent
Fred Hofer from Rita Hofer
Rosaline Solomon from Rita & Harvey Drucker
James Z. Drucker from Rita & Harvey Drucker
Elsie Saltzman from Yvette & Harvey Consor
Lilian Meyer from The Toscano Family
Claire Konigsberg from Freyda & Warren Kolinsky
Nathan H. Klein from Janice & Stanley Friedman
Lena Cohen from Debbie & Bart Cohen
Phyllis Maus from Tom Maus
Gurly Maus from Tom Maus
Rhoda Kaplan from Barbara & Gerry Morgenlender
Albert Grodin from Bea Frey
Martin Gerhardt from William BarDavid
Howard Waters from Scott Waters

MAZEL TOV  TO:
Sandy Dabrusin 
   on the birth of her great-grandson, 
   Max Bradley Argondizza

YISKOR ELOHIM:
Marvin Joel Darr, father of Brian Darr
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UNIONGRAM ORDER FORM

The following is a list of the boys and girls who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

October 1, 2017 through December 2, 2017
 Circle the names of those to whom you would like to send congratulations, and 

PRINT your name as you want it to appear on the Uniongrams. 

 Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each Uniongram 

made payable to

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD 
and send to Neysa Levenstein

 15 Downhill Lane, Wantagh, NY 11793

516-221-7046

DATE	 CHILD’S NAME	 PARENTS

Nov.  4	 Samantha Klein	 David & Amy

Nov. 11	 Emma Cullen	 Tim & Shari

	 Gabriella Cullen	 Tim & Shari

Dec. 2	 Jeremy  Sirof	 Steven & Melanie

___________Uniongrams @ $1.25 each = $____________

    PLEASE PRINT________________________________________________________________________________	

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

PLEASE NOTE: All uniongrams requested must be submitted  TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE,  either by mail or left in the Union-
gram box in the Temple office. 

 PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN THE MAILBOX. 

  We cannot be responsible for lost money.
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PRODUCTS AND SERVICES

Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

4190 Sunrise Highway - 2nd Floor, Massapequa, New York 11758
Tel: 516-795-7100   Fax: 516-795-7125  E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com



Main Telephone: 516-221-2370
Ext. 
#10 	Marilyn Pomeranz, Admin Asst.
#13 	Sue-Ellen Pennington,
	 Temple Administrator
#15 	Paula Metzger ,
	 Bookkeeping & Billing

#19 	Cantor Timman
#20 	Kitchen
#21 	Rabbi Nacht
#22 	Religious School Asst.
#24 	Meredith Lubin, 
	 Religious School Director
Rabbi Emeritus:
	 Rabbi Sanford Jarashow
	 Rabbi Robert Raab

Mission Statement
Temple B’nai Torah’s mission is to 
embody, enhance and perpetuate 
Jewish tradition by providing a 
welcoming spiritual home where 
the community gathers to worship 
God, study Torah, engage in acts of 
Tikun Olam (repairing the world), 
participate in Jewish rituals and 
life cycle events, and experience 
the joy of being part of a caring 
community.

Email: 
TBTTIMES@TEMPLE-BNAI-TORAH.ORG

Associate Editor: Rob Saunders
Staff Photographer: Harvey Drucker

Proofreaders: 
Laurie Chester

Tessa Kean 
Lynne Happes • Brian Levy

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH
2900 Jerusalem Avenue

Wantagh, NY 11793
Tel: 221-2370
Fax: 221-5082

WEB SITE: www.tbtwantagh.org
 Rabbi Howard Nacht
Cantor Rica Timman

B’nai Torah Times
is published monthly
by Temple B’nai Torah

Editor:
Mark Chester

Dated Material - Please Rush!

Address Correction Requested
 

For the most up-to-date TBT calendar please visit:
http://ournewtemple.org/calendar/main/webcal.html

 

 

Wednesday, November 22nd – 7:30pm 

Temple Beth Tikvah 

3710 Woodbine Avenue, Wantagh 


